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Appeal Ref: APP/W1525/W/15/3121603
Main Road, Great and Little Leighs, Great Leighs CM13 1NP

The appeal is made under section 78 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990
against a failure to give notice within the prescribed period of a decision on an
application for outline planning permission.

The appeal is made by Mr Steve Latham (Gladman Developments Ltd) against
Chelmsford City Council.

The application Ref 14/01791/0UT, is dated 30 October 2014.

The development proposed is development of up to 100 dwellings with associated
infrastructure, open space and landscaping with all matters reserved except for access.

Decision

1.

This appeal is allowed and outline planning permission is granted for the
development of up to 100 dwellings with associated infrastructure, open
space and landscaping at Main Road, Great and Little Leighs, Great Leighs
CM13 1NP, in accordance with the terms of the application, reference
14/01791/0UT, dated 30 October 2014, subject to the conditions set out in
the attached schedule.

Procedural Matters

2

The appeal was made on the grounds of non-determination although
subsequent to this the Council resolved that had it been in a position to
determine the application, it would have refused it for four reasons. Prior to
the start of the Inquiry the Council indicated that it no longer wished to
defend its third reason for refusal as following the submission of the
appellant’s evidence, information pertaining to current travel to school
patterns that were not addressed in the original planning application had
been included. In light of all that I have read, heard and seen I have no
reason to disagree with this position and have revised the main issues to
reflect this.

The application was made in outline with all detailed matters other than
access reserved for future consideration and I have determined the appeal on
this basis.

In discussing the suggested conditions it became clear that although the
description of development used by the appellant on the original planning
application made reference to a ‘phased’ development, given the number of
units proposed the scheme, if consented, would not be built out in phases.
For clarity I have therefore amended the description of development in the
banner heading to reflect this.







